Essex Conservation Commission

Town of Essex 29 West Avenue Essex, CT 06426

RECORD OF THE VOTE - July 14, 2011

The Essex Conservation Commission conducted their regularly scheduled meeting on July 14, 2011 in Room B of the Essex Town Hall. Members in attendance were Kay Tucker, Rich Helmecki, Doug Demarest, Jeff Lovelace, MaryAnn Pleva and Pam Bernardini. Also in attendance, Stella Beaudoin, Recording Secretary. Goody LeLash is excused.

Motion made by Doug Demarest to approve the June 16, 2011 Minutes as amended.

Motion seconded by Pam Bernardini and passed unanimously.

Motion made by Kay Tucker to accept the decision rendered in the restriction easement which was signed on the 27th day of June 2005 between Gregory Faucher, Kelli Samuelson and the Town of Essex. The Conservation Commission does not feel any need to alter or vary this declaration proposed by Mr. Wrenn and Mr. Faucher.

Discussion: It was agreed that members made the right decision to deny the exception. The Planning Commission wanted this easement in order to preserve the character of the country road.

Motion seconded by Doug Demarest

Motion by Pam Bernardini to authorize Mr. Lovelace to negotiate with Tom MacWhinney, Mud River Services to trim and clear at Viney Hill Brook Park and to request a budget from Mr. MacWhinney to maintain the property.

Motion seconded by Rich Helmecki and passed unanimously.

Motion made by Doug Demarest to approve the services of All Habitat to clear the phragmites in the area of Old Quarry pond.

Motion seconded by Jeff Lovelace and passed unanimously.

Motion made by Doug Demarest to adjourn.

Motion seconded by Pam Bernardini and passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Stella C. Beaudoin Recording Secretary